IMPORTANT CHANGE/DECISION  #25

READ, TAKE ACTION, FILE FOR PERMANENT RECORD

SUBJECT:   Vehicle Registration / Hi Rise Parking Lots
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  New Policy 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  New Procedure 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Question and Answer 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  New/Revised Form 

EXPLANATION OF ISSUE/QUESTION 

Are Hi Rise residents required to have auto insurance in order to register their vehicle and receive a parking sticker?
DECISION

Yes, insurance is required.  This serves as a means of addressing several parking lot issues.  The requirement is stated in the HUD “Public Housing Occupancy Guidebook” (June 2003; Appendix VIII, p. 36): “Uninsured automobiles cannot be parked on PHA property.”  This requirement only applies to vehicles owned by residents, not guests.  

When a resident registers their vehicle with management they are required to show proof of the following:

- Valid Drivers license showing their current address

- Ownership of the vehicle

- Insurance on the vehicle

ACTION REQUIRED 

Many Hi Rise buildings have been following this procedure.  Those that have not will now implement it with all future registrations beginning April 1, 2005.  This will include;  moveins, transfers, new vehicles and all yearly update registrations.
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